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Appraisal Subcommittee
Federal Financial Institutions Examination Council

August 20, 2009

Mr. Dorsey Hall, Chair
Kentucky Real Estate Appraisers Board
Spindletop Administration Building
2624 Research Park Drive, Suite 204
Lexington, Kentucky 40511

Dear Mr. Hall:

The Appraisal Subcommittee (ASC) conducted a Compliance Review (Review) of the
Kentucky Real Estate Appraisers Board regulatory program (Program) on March 25-27, 2009.
This is the final ASC Compliance Review Report (Report) on that Review.

The ASC has considered the staff’s preliminary findings regarding the Review and the
State’s response. The ASC has determined that the Program is in substantial compliance with
Title XI of the Financial Institutions, Reform, Recovery, and Enforcement Act of 1989, as
amended (Title XI). Details regarding the ASC staff observations, the State response, and
recommended State actions are included in the attached Report. The ASC identified the
following concerns:

• ASC Policy Statement 3 - States must require that appraisals be performed in accordance
with the latest version of the Uniform Standards of Professional Appraisal Practice. The
ASC’s recommended action relative to this concern is included in the attached Report.

• ASC Policy Statement 2 - States must adopt and implement Appraiser Qualifications
Board certification criteria. The ASC’s recommended action relative to this concern is
included in the attached Report.

In the response, the State indicated it has taken some corrective actions, which are detailed in
the attached Report. Please also be advised that this letter and the attached Compliance Review
Report are public record and available on the ASC website in accordance with the Freedom of
Information Act.

Please contact us if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Virginia M. Gibbs
Chairman

Attachment

cc: Larry Disney, Executive Director
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